Date: 2nd March 2018



Lord Mayor of London City of London Guildhall PO Box 270 London EC2P 2EJ

Dear Mr Kahn,

CANTERBURY CITY COUNCIL COMMENTS ON THE DRAFT LONDON PLAN (DECEMBER 2017)

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the emerging London Plan You will also be aware of the joint response to the consultation by the Leaders of Kent and Medway authorities, to which Canterbury City Council is a signatory.

Canterbury City Council would like to offer its support for your emerging proposals to accommodate the vast majority of London's future growth within the Capital We understand that the draft Plan does not include any proposal for additional housing provision in the Canterbury District and on this basis the Council has nothing further to add on these matters at this stage.

As a more general point, as the London Plan develops, we would expect to see any gap between housing needs and supply provided for within London. Where additional housing is necessary, it should be provided immediately adjacent to the Growth Corridors that have been identified in the Plan and should be supported by strategic infrastructure improvements. The strategy and mechanism by which this would be delivered should be set out clearly within the Plan.





Canterbury City Council
Military Road
CANTERBURY
CT1 1YW
Printed on recycled paper

www.canterbury.gov.uk Telephone: 01227 862 000 (main switchboard) Fax: 01227 862 020

DX 997113 CANTERBURY-3 Minicom text-telephone users only, please dial 01227 781 313

